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Diagram 1: Final Vote Participation  

 

 

 

2. CiVS Independence Declaration 
 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union Protected Action Ballot (B2024/754) has been 

managed and declared independent of all other parties. 

 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union Protected Action Ballot (B2024/754) result has 

been audited and the declared result is assured. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

Mike Michael 
Managing Director 
Democratic Outcomes Pty Ltd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Ballot Result 

 
Total Eligible Voters:  20 

Total Participated:  20 

 

20 out of 20 have answered all questions  100.0%  

Final Ballot Audit: Friday, 28 June 2024 at 12.05pm AWST 

 

 

Australian Mla1nufactu1ring1 Workers' Uniio,n IProitectedl Ac.t·on Balllot (B20241754) 

Voters: 20 

Tota l Pa rticipated: 20 (100.0%) 

CiVS 
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3. Questions and Results 
 

Question 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Question 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloye r, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

1. An un limited number of 2 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employe r, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, co11curr,ently and/or 
consecuti111ely any or al I the actions set out below: 

2. An u n I imited number of 2 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 
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Question 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 4 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach ing a11 enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, wh ich may invollve taking s.epar.ately, co11cu rr,ently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

3. An l.l n I imited number of 3 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, concu rrentlly and/or 
consect.1tiively any or alll the actions set out below: 

4. An u n I imited number of 4 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No- 0 (0%) 
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Question 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 6 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, conrnrrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

5. An un limited number of 8 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No- 0 (0%) 

In suppnrt of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empfoyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or al l the actions set out below: 

6. An un limited number of 12 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (:1:00%) 

■ No-0 f0%) 

CiVS 

mailto:info@civs.com.au


    (08) 6314 0580 info@civs.com.au 

Question 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 8 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your em,p,loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

7. An un limited number of 24 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloye r, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutively any or alll t he actions set out below: 

8. An un limited number of 48 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes -19 (95.0%) 

■ No - 1 (5.0%) 
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Question 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 10 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

9. An unlimited number of 72 hour stoppages of work 

■ Yes -1:9 (95.0%) 

■ No - 1 (5.0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invo lve t aking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

10. An unlimited 11 umber of stoppages of work for a period of one week 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No- 0 ~0%) 
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Question 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 12 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actio11s set out below: 

11. An unlimited 11 umber ofi nd efi11 ite stop pages of work 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

111 support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, co11c1.m,ently and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actio11s set out below: 

12. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on overtJime 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 
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Question 13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 14 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp1loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invo!lve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

13. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic partial work. bans 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutiively any or alll the actions set out below: 

14. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on fi ling chi llers or 
chilllers for start-up 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No - 0 ~0%) 
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Question 15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 16 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consect.1tively any or al'I t he actions set out below: 

15. An unlimited numb-er of indefinite or periodic bans on 
assembling/disassembling of lima's 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 

In supportofreaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consect.1tively any or all the actions set out below: 

16. An unlimited numb-er of indefinite or periodic bans on Engine room resets 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No- 0 ~0%) 
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Question 17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 18 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll the actions set out below: 

17. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on blade changes on any 
machines 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 

In support of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 
consecutively any or alil the actions set out below: 

18. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on assistance on PMS 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No- 0 (0%) 
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Question 19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 20 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, conrnrrentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll the actions set out below: 

19. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on ,contract managing 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 

In suppo,rt of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

20. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on work to be performed 
on ladders 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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Question 21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 22 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking .separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

21. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on Espera's, Mondini's, 
Vemag or Maroel maclli nes 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In suppo,rt of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

22. An unlimited numberofindefinite or periodic bans on kebab madhines or 
stick loade:rs 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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Question 23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 24 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, conc1.mentlly and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actions set out below: 

23. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on work or assistance on 
OAF 

■ Yes - 2:0 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invo lve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutiively any or all t he actions set out below: 

24. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on ,electrical resets in 
switch rooms or any machine panels 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 ~0%) 
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Question 25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 26 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking .separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

25. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on packaging machines 
from pro pak to main freezer 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In suppo,rt of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrentlly and/or 
consecutrvely any or all the actions set out below: 

26. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on wi re belt or inte,rlock 
belt repairs 

■ Yes - 2,0 (100%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 
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 Question 27 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
                
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp,loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking separately, conc1.mentlly and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

27. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on preventat1ive 
maintenance work sheets 

■ Yes - 20 (100%) 

■ No- 0 (0%) 
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